Peter A. Baldridge

2124 7" Avenue
Sacramento, CA 95818
pbaldrid53@hotmail.com

May 5, 2023

Tomés Aragon, M.D., D.P.H.
Director

State Department of Public Health
PO Box 997377

MS 0500

Sacramento, CA 95899-7377

Re: Request for Correlated Death and Covid-19 Vaccination Records
Dear Dr. Aragon:

By letter dated December 17, 2022, I requested under the Public Records Act (Govt.
Code, §§6250, et seq.) all records pertaining to any and all special investigations
conducted or being conducted by the California Department of Public Health (CDPH)
into Covid-19 vaccine adverse events.

On January 10, 2023 I received CDPH’s response. CDPH provided no records of any
special investigation in Covid-19 vaccine adverse events after January, 2021, and had no
records of any other investigation for periods later than June, 2021.

By letter dated January 29, 2023 I urged you to initiate such a special investigation.

By letter dated April 17, 2023 I requested, under the California Public Records Act
(Govt. Code, §§7920, et seq.), any and all records pertaining to special investigations into
Covid-19 vaccine adverse events commenced after January 10, 2023, the date of the
Department’s first response.

On April 27, 2023 the Department responded that it had no responsive records to my
request dated April 17.

It seems clear at this point that the Department has little interest in or intention to
investigate the reports of deaths in California related to Covid-19 vaccinations. I believe
it is in the public’s interest that the correlation of vaccination and subsequent deaths be
explored, particularly since, as of April 27, 2023, the Department continued to promote
the Covid-19 vaccines as both safe and effective.



The Department has in its possession records related to deaths in California commencing
January, 2021, when the vaccine rollout began. The Department also has in its
possession vaccination records for Californians. The Department also possesses the
ability to correlate this data using personally identifying information including, but not
limited to: Social Security Number, street address, zip code, date of birth, name, and
gender.

Accordingly, I hereby request under the California Public Records Act (Govt. Code,
§§7920, et seq.) that the Department correlate these data sets and provide for each
individual who has died since January1, 2021 the following data fields for each individual
as follows:

Date(s) of COVID-19 vaccination(s): <if any>

Five year age range of the individual (e.g. 50-54)
Date of death

In lieu of personally identifying information, I request that the Department create a
random identification number for each individual so that the identity of the individual

remains confidential.

I'look forward to hearing from you.

Ay

Peter A. Baldridge



